
It is the 500th anniversary of the Protestant Reformation! This means that 
500 years ago, the Holy Spirit moved through the people and the church was 
changed forever.  

 In 1517 Martin Luther was worried that the church was not following 
what the Gospels taught. He was troubled by the fact that people werenôt familiar 
with Scripture, that they didnôt know Jesusô loving presence in their lives, and that 
they werenôt even aware that they needed forgiveness so that they could be freed 
to love and serve God in new and exciting ways. 

When Luther nailed the 95 thesis or arguments to the church door, he was-
nôt aware that his actions would have such large consequences. He simply wanted 
the church to recognize that it had become greedy and had lost track of its call to 
share the good news with all people.  

Today, we are still part of a church that is reforming and changing. We, 
like Luther, try to read the Gospels and all of Scripture. We study the catechism 
and listen for how God is calling us today. We confess our sins and rejoice in the 
forgiveness that we receive. We celebrate that the Spirit continues to move in and 
through us and that the sacraments (baptism and communion) are life-changing.   

And this month, we rejoice that itôs the 500th anniversary of the Lutheran 
Reformation. One way that Christians in this area are celebrating the Reformation 
is through music, which was also a passion of Lutherôs that he has passed down 
through the generations to our congregations.  

We are commemorating the Reformation on Saturday, October 7 with the 
FLAMe congregations and people around the area at the Sandusky State Theater. 
At 7:30 that evening, the Firelands Symphony Orchestra will perform their open-
ing night concert with an emphasis on the Reformation.  Then, on Sunday, Octo-
ber 29, again at the Sandusky State Theater, there will be a hymn fest with congre-
gations from around the area and you are invited to participate.  

As we celebrate the 500th anniversary of the Reformation this month, we 
give thanks that the church continues reforming and will until Jesus comes again. 
We have not been left on our own, but the Spirit moves in and through us, helping 
us follow on new ventures, grow together, and share the good news to this world 
that is so hungry for it. 

It is important for us to remember that the church is always reforming, 
that the Holy Spirit continues to lead and guide us, and that God isnôt finished 
with us! I enjoy being with you on the journey! 

 
With you in Christ, 
Pastor Stacy 
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Donôt Forget Noisy Collection!!!!!!!!!! 
The second Sunday of every month is 
collection day for our local food 
bank, Care and Share. Please consid-
er a cash donation or bring non-
perishable food items to contribute.  

Walkers from St. Johnôs will gather with other peo-
ple of faith from around our community to put our 
best foot forward in the fight to eliminate hunger 
globally and locally. You can help by either walk-
ing or sponsoring a walker in the annual CROP 
Walk against hunger.  
 
When:  October 1st at 1:30 pm. Registration begins                  

at 1:00 pm 
Where: Begins at Columbus Ave. United Methodist 

Church 
How long: Walk is 3.2 miles 
 
 We walk in solidarity with people 
around the world who must walk 
miles every day just to obtain the 
basics for survival. Thank you in 
advance for your support of this 
important event.   

Crop Walk against hunger!                 Poetôs Corner  by Jerry Bauer 

Are you a good health care consumer?  One way to be a good consumer is to know about 
the medicines you are taking.  Some questions you should be asking your healthcare pro-
vider or pharmacist. 
¶ Why am I taking this medicine?  If you donôt understand the explanation ask them to 
clarify.  They want you to understand. 

¶ When should I take the medicine? 
¶ Will it interact with other medicines I am taking, such as prescriptions, vitamins, herbs or other medicine I 
can buy without a prescription? 

¶ If I feel better can I stop taking the medicine? 
¶ What are the risks/benefits of taking this medicine? 
¶ Other questions you may have about the medicine. 
 
Understanding your medicine and taking it correctly can help save your life or a loved one.  Write all questions 
down, so you wonôt forget to ask,  your health depends on it. 
ñYour word is a lamp to my feet and a light to my path.ò   
Psalm 119:105. 

Health Ministry Fisher-Titus 

                                Free 

 

"If the Son sets you free, you will be free indeed.ò 
                                                                   John 8:36 
 
Free from self. 
Free for God.   
 
Free from me centered. 
Free for God centered. 
 
Free from self serving. 
Free for Christ serving. 
 
Free from what I want. 
Free for what God wants. 
 
I find true freedom 
  living for Jesus, 
  doing whatever 
  He calls me to do. 
 
Holy Spirit powered 
  I live free. 
Nothing can take that 
  away from me.             
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Great Hymns of  

FAITH 
CHORAL FESTIVAL 
Michael Shirtz, conductor 

 

Celebrating the 500th Anniversary 
Of the Reformation 

 
Join in celebrating the spirit of unity and 

Faith through singing! 
 

Sunday, October 29 
4PM | $10 

 
For tickets: 

sanduskystate.com 
877-626-1950 

Sandusky State Theatre 
107 Columbus Ave., Sandusky, Ohio 

 
St. Johnôs Choir will be  

participating in the Choral Festival. 

Reformation 500 Celebration Opportunities 

ñThe law says, ódo this,ô and 
it is never done. Grace says, 
óbelieve in this,ô and every-
thing is already done.ò 

ðMartin Luther 
Did you know? 

Dr. Martin Luther King, Jr. was born 
Michael Luois King, Jr.  His father 
changed the names in 1935 to Martin 
Luther in honor of the German 
Protestant reformer. 
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¢ǳŜǎŘŀȅΣ hŎǘƻōŜǊ омΣ нлмт 
Please plan to join Evangelical Lutheran Church in America (ELCA) Presiding Bishop Elizabeth 
Eaton on Tuesday, October 31, 2017, as she co-hosts a commemoration of the 500th anniversary of 
the Lutheran Reformation. 
 
The event, which will include speakers and a service, will be at the Lutheran Church of the 
Reformation on Capitol Hill in Washington, D.C. Bishop Eaton will be joined by co-hosts Indiana-
Kentucky Synod Bishop Bill Gafkjen, ELCA Vice President Bill Horne, and Metropolitan Washington, 
D.C., Synod Bishop Richard Graham. 

 
The event, which will meet under the theme ñLooking Back and Called Forward,ò will be available 
online via livestream for all to watch. 
 

Pastor Phil Gardner and the people of  
 

Trinity Evangelical Lutheran Congregation 
 

502 Bardshar Road, Sandusky 
 
 

invite you to come and share locally in this milestone event in the history of Christianity! 
 

Come when you are able; stay as long as you are able. 

 
9:45 AM  Prelude (coffee, juice, fruit, pastries) 
 

10:00 AM Welcome & The Significance of the 500th Anniversary 
 

10:15 AM Program Part I: Ministries of Reconciliation: 
 500 Years of Division & 50 Years of Dialogue: 
    Featuring ecumenical & inter-religious partners, 
    including Bishop Denis Madden, co-chair of the US Lutheran-Catholic Dialogue 
 

11:45 AM  Intermission (lunch on your own...Margaritaville, Berardiôs, etc.) 
 

12:45 PM     Program Part II: Called Forward Together in Christ: 
    Featuring ELCA stories of congregational vitality & leadership and Rick Steves 
 

2:00 PM   ñLooking Back and Called Forward Together in Christò Discussion 
 

3:30 PM       Eucharistic Worship Service  
  Commemorating the 500th Anniversary of the Reformation 
 

(5:00 PM)     (Event ends in Washington with a Reception) 

Please let us know you are coming!  419 626-0204 
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Our pets are im-
portant to us, and are 
deeply loved.  We 
will be having a brief 
worship service and 
pet blessing outside 
the church on October 
1st at 6 PM  
(weather permitting). 
All pets are invit-
ed.  If your pet can't be there, you are welcome to 
bring a picture.   

November 5th 2017 is All Saints Sunday, when we take the time to give thanks 
for the saints who have shared their faith with us and helped us grow in our faith.  
You are invited to bring a picture of someone in your family you would like to re-
member on this special day and place it on the altar before worship begins.   
 
 

Your Prayers needed 
Prayer is one of the most beautiful and meaningful gifts we can offer one another.  Occa-
sionally there are folks in this congregation, or friends or relative of members, in need of 
prayer for various reasons.  Your prayers are needed for: 
 
Polly Scheid DiCocco-battling pancreatic cancer 
Irma MoonðMoved to Admiralôs Pt. for rehab. 

Pray for the Homebound 

Volume 32 Issue 10 Page 5 

ST. JOHNôS HOMEBOUND MEMBERS 
Ruth Bruns: Lutheran Memorial Home, Sandusky 
June Gorga: Commons of  Providence, Sandusky. (Mother of Nancy 
Osbun) 
Jean Hlavin: Parkvue Place, Sandusky  
Rachel Kaliszewski: Gaymont Nursing Home, Norwalk (Renee 
Barkhimer's mother) 
Ruth Knupke: At home, Huron 
Jean Nottke: At home, Huron 
Lois Oltman: At Parkvue Place, Sandusky 
Margaret Ommert: At home, Huron 
Joan Zorn: Portland House, Sandusky 
Eloise Mitchell: Commons of Providence, Sandusky 
Irma Moon: Admiralôs Pt. Huron 
 
Addresses and contact information may be found in the congregational 
directory unless they reside in a nursing home. Thanks for caring! 

October Birthdays 

Oct..     1ðSheri Bauer 
  5ðAnn Voight 
           12ðJim Moore 
   �����² Mike Chill 
          14ðJanice K Fulton 
       �����² Ashlee Schlessman 
          �����² Peg Kingsley 
          30ðJohn Wilson 
          31ðCole Ruggles 
 

October Anniversaries 

Oct.   1ðBarry and Kerry Laird  
          ���² Dave and Sue Zorn 

FLAMe congregations are having a spe-
cial raking day Sat. Oct 21st.  Our congre-
gations will have youth rake leaves for 
homebound members...but then we will 
have a lot of leaves! That evening we will 
have a bonfire for all of the 
youth who participated in 
raking in our congrega-
tions.  Bonfire will be held at 
Don and Vicky Johnson.  

BonFire Time! 


